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Comments: I do not think approving permanent bolts and anchors are appropriate in designated Wilderness

areas. Wilderness areas are to be kept free of permanent structures as much as possible, which should include

climbing anchors and bolts. I believe inherent risk and primitive conditions are an invaluable characteristic of

Wilderness areas. People should be able to climb in areas with no fixed bolts and anchors to experience this

form of recreation. There are plenty of areas outside of Wilderness that should and do have permanent fixtures.

These permanent installations should not be approved for Wilderness settings. Please keep designated

Wilderness areas wild by not allowing permanent fixtures.


